## ◇ 英 語

英 2-1~英 2-11 まで 11 ページあります。

## I 次の英文を読み、設問に答えなさい。解答はすべて所定の解答欄にマークしなさい。

Ice cream is a delicious dessert that is enjoyed by people all over the world. It is a frozen treat made from milk, sugar, and other ingredients like fruit, nuts, or chocolate. The mixture is then mixed to create a smooth and creamy texture.

Ice cream can be enjoyed in many different ways. Some people like to eat it in a cup, while others prefer to eat it in a cone, which made its American debut at the 1904 St. Louis World's Fair. It can also be served on top of other desserts, like cake or pie. It can even be used to make milkshakes or blended with other ingredients to make smoothies.

Ice cream comes in many different flavors. Some popular flavors in Europe and North America include vanilla, chocolate, and strawberry. Other flavors like mint chocolate chip, rocky road, and cookies and cream are also very popular. There are also many different types of ice cream, such as sorbet, also known as 'sherbet', which is made with fruit juice instead of milk.

In 2022, vanilla ice cream was rated the most popular ice cream flavor in Japan. According to a survey conducted in October 2022, over 33 percent of Japanese respondents chose vanilla as their favorite flavor. While classic flavors popular in Western countries, such as chocolate, strawberry or cookies and cream, were also considered popular in Japan, traditional Japanese flavors that are made for local tastes, such as *matcha*, adzuki bean, and soda, remain popular.

Ice cream was voted the most popular sweet treat among Japanese, relegating all-time favorites, such as cake or chocolate, to second and third place respectively. Apart from traditional flavors, such as black sesame, sweet potato or *kinako* (roasted soybean powder), ice cream treats inspired by *wagashi* textures, such as *daifuku mochi*, count as strong favorites within the domestic ice cream market.

The Japanese ice cream industry had sales worth over 500 billion Japanese yen in recent years. The most commonly sold ice cream type in Japan were family-sized multipacks, followed by ice cream served in paper cups. While the country produces the majority of its ice cream domestically, imported ice cream brands, such as Häagen Dazs or Baskin Robbins are trending in Japan, popularly known as "Dazs" and "Thirty One".

| 解答番号   | $\lceil 1 \rceil \sim \lceil 6 \rceil$                                 |   |
|--------|--|---|
| 次の1~6  |  |   |
| 1 In t | he first paragraph, what is not mentioned as an ingredient             | 1 |
|        | ce cream?  |   |
|        |  |   |
| C      | D Chocolate.   |   |
|        | 2) Cream.  |   |
|        | 3) Milk.   |   |
| (4     | 4) Sugar.  |   |
|        |  |   |
| 2 Whic | ch of the following claims is stated in the article?                   | 2 |
| C      | D Ice cream cones were introduced to the U.S.A in the 1904 World Fair. |   |
| (Z     | ② Ice cream in cups was introduced to the U.S.A in the 1904 World Fair |   |
| (      | Most people prefer to eat ice cream in a cone.                         |   |
| (4)    | Most people prefer to eat ice cream in a cup.                          |   |
|        |  |   |
| 3 Whic | ch is not an ingredient of sherbet?                                    | 3 |
|        | D Fruit.   |   |
| (2     | 2) Juice.  |   |
| (      | Milk.  |   |
| (2     | 4) Sugar.  |   |
|        |  |   |

問題は次のページに続きます。

| 4 |       | t is the most commonly liked ice cream flavor among Japanese       | 4   |
|---|-------|--|-----|
|   | peop  | le!  |     |
|   |       |  |     |
|   | 1     | Chocolate.   |     |
|   | 2     | Kinako.  |     |
|   | 3     | Matcha.  |     |
|   | 4     | Vanilla.   |     |
|   |       |  |     |
|   |       |  |     |
| 5 | Which | n of the following statements is true?                             | 5   |
|   |       |  |     |
|   | 1     | Black sesame is a modern Japanese ice cream flavor.                |     |
|   | 2     | Black sesame is a traditional ice cream flavor in North America.   |     |
|   | 3     | Japanese people generally prefer cake to ice cream.                |     |
|   | 4     | Japanese people generally prefer ice cream to chocolate.           |     |
|   |       |  |     |
|   |       |  |     |
| 6 | Which | of the following statements is true?                               | 6   |
|   |       |  |     |
|   | 1     | Most of the ice cream sold in Japan is made abroad.                |     |
|   | 2     | Most of the ice cream sold in Japan is made in Japan.              |     |
|   | 3     | Most of the ice cream sold in Japan is sold by Häagen Dazs or Bash | kin |
|   |       | Robbins.   |     |
|   | 4     | Most of the ice cream sold in Japan is sold in paper cups.         |     |
|   |       |  | ₹., |
|   |       |  |     |

このページは空白です。

| II 次の  | 会話を読み、空所 $7$ $\sim$ $11$ に入る表現を $① \sim ②$ から一つずつ                                |  |  |  |  |  |
|--------|--|--|--|--|--|--|
| 選び所知   | <b>它の解答欄にマークしなさい。</b>  |  |  |  |  |  |
| Tom:   | Have you ever thought about going on an overseas trip?                           |  |  |  |  |  |
| Susie: | Yeah, definitely! I've always wanted to explore new places and experience        |  |  |  |  |  |
|        | different cultures. Where do you have in your mind?                              |  |  |  |  |  |
| Tom:   | Well, ( 7 ). There's so much history and magnificent                             |  |  |  |  |  |
|        | architecture to see. How about you?  |  |  |  |  |  |
| Susie: | Europe sounds amazing! I've always dreamt of visiting Italy. The food, the art   |  |  |  |  |  |
|        | and the beautiful cities like Rome and Venice are incredible. (8)                |  |  |  |  |  |
| Tom:   | That's awesome! Italy is definitely on my list too. We could enjoy some          |  |  |  |  |  |
|        | authentic pasta and pizza while exploring the ancient ruins. ( 9 )               |  |  |  |  |  |
|        | France and Spain. Paris and Barcelona seem like cool cities full of life and     |  |  |  |  |  |
|        | culture.   |  |  |  |  |  |
| Susie: | Absolutely! Paris is famous for its iconic landmarks like the Eiffel Tower and   |  |  |  |  |  |
|        | Louvre Museum. And Barcelona has sunny beaches and unique architecture by        |  |  |  |  |  |
|        | Gaudí. We can get a suntan and visit some amazing museums.                       |  |  |  |  |  |
| Tom:   | That sounds like a plan! ( 10 )?   |  |  |  |  |  |
| Susie: | We should start researching flights, accommodation, and the must-see             |  |  |  |  |  |
|        | attractions in each city. It's going to be an unforgettable adventure! I think a |  |  |  |  |  |
|        | two-week trip would be great. ( 11 ) to explore multiple cities and              |  |  |  |  |  |
|        | experience the local culture.  |  |  |  |  |  |
| Tom:   | Definitely! Let's make a list of everything we need to plan and get started. I'm |  |  |  |  |  |
|        | so excited!  |  |  |  |  |  |

解答番号 7 ~ 11

## 選択肢

- 1 How long do you think we should go for
- ② How often do you think we should go for
- 3 I'm also interested in visiting
- 4 I'm also interesting
- 5 I was thinking about Europe
- 6 I would like to meet the person
- 7 I would like to see them in person
- 8 It would give us enough time
- 9 Where do you come up with

III 下の世界の空港に関するデータを見て、設問に答えなさい。解答はすべて所定の解答欄にマークしなさい。

The World's Top  $10\,\mathrm{Airports}$  voted by air travelers from across the world in the 2020-2023 World Airport Surveys.

| Ranking | 2020          | 2021          | 2022          | 2023           |
|---------|---------------|---------------|---------------|----------------|
|         |               |               |               | 2020           |
| 1       | Singapore     | Doha Hamad    | Doha Hamad    | Singapore      |
|         | Changi        | (Qatar)       | (Qatar)       | Changi         |
|         | (Singapore)   |               |               | (Singapore)    |
| 2       | Tokyo Haneda  | Tokyo Haneda  | Tokyo Haneda  | Doha Hamad     |
|         | (Japan)       | (Japan)       | (Japan)       | (Qatar)        |
| 3       | Doha Hamad    | Singapore     | Singapore     | Tokyo Haneda   |
|         | (Qatar)       | Changi        | Changi        | (Japan)        |
|         |               | (Singapore)   | (Singapore)   |                |
| 4       | Seoul Incheon | Seoul Incheon | Tokyo Narita  | Seoul Incheon  |
|         | (South Korea) | (South Korea) | (Japan)       | (South Korea)  |
| 5       | Munich        | Tokyo Narita  | Seoul Incheon | Paris CDG      |
|         | (Germany)     | (Japan)       | (South Korea) | (France)       |
| 6       | Hong Kong     | Munich        | Paris CDG     | Istanbul       |
|         | (Hong Kong)   | (Germany)     | (France)      | (Turkey)       |
| 7       | Tokyo Narita  | Zurich        | Munich        | Munich         |
|         | (Japan)       | (Switzerland) | (Germany)     | (Germany)      |
| 8       | Centrair      | London        | Istanbul      | Zurich         |
|         | Nagoya        | Heathrow      | (Turkey)      | (Switzerland)  |
|         | (Japan)       | (United       |               |                |
|         |               | Kingdom)      |               |                |
| 9       | Amsterdam     | Kansai        | Zurich        | Tokyo Narita   |
|         | (Netherlands) | (Japan)       | (Switzerland) | (Japan)        |
| 10      | Kansai        | Hong Kong     | Kansai        | Madrid Barajas |
|         | (Japan)       | (Hong Kong)   | (Japan)       | (Spain)        |

| 解答 | 茶番号                           | 12 ~ 17   |       |
|----|-------------------------------|---|-------|
| 表の | )内容につ                         | いて、以下の質問に対する最も適切な解答を①~④から一つずっ                                   | 選びなさい |
| 1  | In which survey?              | n city is the world's best airport according to the most recent | 12    |
|    | 1                             | Doha.   |       |
|    | 2                             | Seoul.  |       |
|    | 3                             | Singapore.  |       |
|    | 4                             | Tokyo.  |       |
| 2  |                               | nany years of surveys are shown in this chart?                  | 13    |
|    | 1                             | Two.  |       |
|    | 2                             | Three.  |       |
|    | <ul><li>3</li><li>4</li></ul> | Four. 2023.   |       |
|    | •                             | 2023.   |       |
| 3  | How ma                        | ny times have American airports been chosen among               | 14    |
|    | the world                     | d's best 10 airports since 2020?                                |       |
|    | 1                             | Once.   |       |
|    | 2                             | Twice.  |       |
|    | 3                             | Four times.   |       |

問題は次のページに続きます。

4 None.

| 4 | In which | year was the Spanish airport ranked among the world's top 10? | 15 |
|---|----------|---|----|
|   | 1        | 2020.   |    |
|   | 2        | 2021.   |    |
|   | 3        | 2022.   |    |
|   | 4        | 2023.   |    |
|   |          |   |    |
| 5 | In which | year did Hong Kong disappear from the rankings?               | 16 |
|   | 1        | 2020.   |    |
|   | 2        | 2021.   |    |
|   | 3        | 2022.   |    |
|   | 4        | 2023.   |    |
|   |          |   |    |
| 6 | Who de   | ecided the world's best airport rankings shown in this chart? | 17 |
|   | 1        | Airport staff.  |    |
|   | 2        | Airline managers.   |    |
|   | 3        | Passengers.   |    |
|   | 4        | Travel companies.   |    |
|   |          |   |    |
|   |          |   |    |

| 解答 | 答はすべて所定の解答欄にマークし                                 | しなさい。                             |    |
|----|--|-----------------------------------|----|
| 1  | ( ) I had a fever, I took a                      | day off.                          | 18 |
|    | ① Due to   | ② For                             |    |
|    | 3 From   | Since                             |    |
| 2  | She's been living in Seoul on b from university. | usiness since she ( )             | 19 |
|    | ① graduated                                      | ② graduates                       |    |
|    | 3 had graduated                                  | ④ graduate                        |    |
| 3  | We enjoyed ( ) with the at the party.            | guests from foreign countries     | 20 |
|    | ① talk   | ② talking                         |    |
|    | 3 of talking                                     | 4 to talk                         |    |
| 4  | It is widely believed that some a                | nimals can ( ) the weather.       | 21 |
|    | ① prove  | 2 propose                         |    |
|    | ③ see  | 4 tell                            |    |
| 5  | ( ) the smartphones pr                           | roduced today have large storage. | 22 |
|    | ① Almost   | ② Almost of                       |    |
|    | 3 Most   | 4 Most of                         |    |

IV 次の1~5の空所に入れるのに最も適切な語句を①~④から一つずつ選びなさい。

| V | 次の 1~3 において語群を並べ替えて最も適切に | 意味の通じる英文を作りなさい。 |
|---|--------------------------|-----------------|
|   | 語群から文の指定された二ヶ所に入る語句を選び、  | その語句の番号を所定の解答欄  |
|   | にマークしなさい。                |                 |

| 1 | We (      |             | )( )( 23 )(                    |   | )( 24 )                        |   |
|---|-----------|-------------|--------------------------------|---|--------------------------------|---|
|   | (         | ).          |                                |   |                                |   |
|   | 語群        | ①<br>③<br>⑤ | a lot of energy for            | <ul><li>2</li><li>4</li><li>6</li></ul> | a nice apartment looking spent |   |
| 2 | This is ( |             | )( 25 )( )(                    |   | )( 26 ).                       |   |
|   | 語群        | ①<br>③<br>⑤ | a chance<br>to express<br>your | <ul><li>②</li><li>④</li><li>⑥</li></ul> | for<br>you<br>views            |   |
| 3 | The teach | ner (       | )( 27 )(                       | )(                                      | )( 28 )(                       | ) |
| 語 | 詳         | ①<br>③      | advice for writing             | <ul><li>②</li><li>④</li></ul>           | a lot of gave                  |   |
|   |           | <b>⑤</b>    | me                             | <b>6</b>                                | useful                         |   |